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March 1, 2024 

Jennifer Everett, Rulemaking Coordinator  
North Carolina Marine Fisheries Commission 
Sent via email only to jennifer.everett@deq.nc.gov  
 
Re: MFC 210-day waiver granted by RRC 
 

Dear Ms. Everett: 

At its February 28, 2024 meeting, the Rules Review Commission (RRC) voted to grant the 
Marine Fisheries Commission (MFC) waiver request to submit temporary rules, as outlined in 
the MFC’s letter sent to Chair Jeanette Doran on February 23, 2024, for Session Law 2023-137, 
Section 6.   
 
General Statute 150B-21.1(a2) requires a temporary rule based upon a legislative change to be 
submitted to the RRC within 210 days of the enactment of the legislation. Session Law 2023-
137, Section 6 became law on October 10, 2023 and the MFC was required to submit temporary 
rules no later than May 7, 2024.  Pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.1(a2), the RRC has waived the 210-
day requirement for temporary rulemaking for 60 days from May 7, 2024.  The RRC’s waiver is 
effective until July 6, 2024, which is 60 days from May 7, 2024.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Travis Wiggs 
Travis Wiggs 
Commission Counsel 
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March 1, 2024 

Carrie Ruhlman, Rulemaking Coordinator-Policy Development Manager 
North Carolina Wildlife Resources Commission 
Sent via email only to carrie.ruhlman@ncwildlife.org 
 
Re: WRC 210-day waiver granted by RRC 
 

Dear Ms. Ruhlman: 

At its February 28, 2024 meeting, the Rules Review Commission (RRC) voted to grant the 
Wildlife Resources Commission (WRC) waiver request to submit temporary rules, as outlined in 
the WRC’s letter sent to Chair Jeanette Doran on February 27, 2024, for Session Law 2023-137, 
Section 6.   
 
General Statute 150B-21.1(a2) requires a temporary rule based upon a legislative change to be 
submitted to the RRC within 210 days of the enactment of the legislation. Session Law 2023-
137, Section 6 became law on October 10, 2023 and the WRC was required to submit temporary 
rules no later than May 7, 2024.  Pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.1(a2), the RRC has waived the 210-
day requirement for temporary rulemaking for 60 days from May 7, 2024.  The RRC’s waiver is 
effective until July 6, 2024, which is 60 days from May 7, 2024.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Travis Wiggs 
Travis Wiggs 
Commission Counsel 
 

http://www.oah.nc.gov/

